

PTSO Meeting Notes

MINUTE NOTES

SEPTEMBER 14, 2021 8:30 AM

MEETING CALLED BY	Beth Rogers, Secretary
TYPE OF MEETING	Monthly Meeting
ATTENDEES	Matt Roberson, Beth Rogers, Heather Thomas, Jodi Wilkof, Evan Marty, Ami Vega, Stacey Patronick, Lyyli Van Whittle, Ida Ufferman, Ronda Harrison, Christianne Leclair, Regina Rice, Lorinne Myatt
MATERIALS	PTSO meeting agenda, draft minutes, financial statement
PRESIDENT	Beth thanked everyone for attending. Need new 2021-2022 PTSO officers

Agenda topics

PRINCIPAL & ASST. PRINCIPAL REPORTS

MATT AND JESSICA

DISCUSSION	<p>Matt welcomed everyone, SAIL had a great First Friday celebration combined with the Fall Ice Cream Social. The Teachers' Fashion Show was held at the same time and the students really enjoyed it. SAIL also hosted a Vaccine Drive for students and the community courtesy of the SAIL Foundation on September 3-4. About 14 students were vaccinated as well as some family members, who appreciated the convenience of having it available. SAIL Foundation gave each recipient a \$25 Starbucks gift card. Members discussed holding additional vaccination drives. SAIL Foundation is fully committed to this drive. Heather is meeting with Roseanne Wood and others, discussed publicity for such events and emphasizing the free shots.</p> <p>SAIL is not maintaining a record of student vaccinations at this time. Matt remarked that students have been wearing masks, maintaining social distancing and SAIL has a very low number of cases. Only a few students have exercised the parental mask opt-out option.</p> <p>SAIL is hosting a virtual Open House on September 20. Each teacher will record a video for their class, which will be posted on the class page on Canvas. Matt will also record a welcome video. If PTSO would like to record a video, please arrange to record one at SAIL.</p> <p>Unfortunately, the annual Wakulla Springs field trip was cancelled due to lack of lifeguards and LCS request that field trips begin no sooner than October 1st. SGA confirmed that they have no replacement event.</p> <p>Matt noted that the nursing clinic is well-stocked from the donations. Lorraine Myatt asked that PTSO continue to make needs aware as they arise.</p> <p>PTSO volunteers are allowed on campus as long as they have registered with the LCS Volunteer site (https://volunteers.leonschools.net/) and adhere to masking and social distancing requirements.</p> <p>The Purchase Order for the greenhouse is in the approval process. Jaysun and his class are designing the greenhouse layout.</p> <p>The group discussed the Girl Flow Project. Per Heather, the machines stocked with supplies have arrived at LCS and will be distributed to schools shortly. This is a student-led initiative. The machines are manufactured by Osceola Company. SAIL and LCS greatly appreciate the \$10,000.00 donation made by Roseanne Woods to finance the project. Students are still collecting supplies for students at home (project uses a two-prong approach: addressing needs at school and home). Products are biodegradable.</p>
-------------------	--

	The group discussed the upcoming Amazon hiring event-students will receive a pass at lunchtime to tune in on Chromebooks: Project Mango (local) and the on-line forum is for staffing all Amazon distribution centers. LeonWorks will be held on September 30 for juniors and seniors. Rob's brother (Leon County Public Works department has multiple vacancies available, has to be compatible with school hours.
--	---

ACTION ITEMS	PERSON RESPONSIBLE	DEADLINE
Faculty luncheon	Jodi	TBD

TREASURER'S REPORT

BETH

DISCUSSION	<p>Beginning Acct Balance - \$2,663.14 Deposits To Date – \$978.26 Withdrawals To Date: \$194.37 Ending Balance (8/31/2021): \$3,641.40 Current balance: \$4,123.86</p> <p>Beth reviewed the checks and deposits along with the August bank statement. Need more family response to the NFF. Will be significantly impacted for this year's budget. Discussed email and video reminders to SAIL families to encourage contributions.</p>
-------------------	--

ACTION ITEMS	PERSON RESPONSIBLE	DEADLINE

BOARD REPORTS

VARIOUS PRESENTERS

STUDENT GOVERNMENT	Evan provided an update on SGA. Evan has been chosen as the Chair of High Schools for the District Advisory Council and the School Board. Heather described the election process and expressed how proud she is for all Evan's efforts. Congratulations, Evan! SGA is planning the Fall Festival: tickets will be \$5 for the activities (food is free), will need PTSO to provide food and volunteers for grilling, food prep and serving. Scheduled for Friday, October 29 from 12:20 – 2:05 pm. Food will include hot dogs, hamburgers, veggie burgers, chips, salad, desserts, drinks. SGA raising funds by showing Halloween holiday movies.
TEACHER REPRESENTATIVE	Rosa was unable to attend. Matt mentioned some staffing changes: the new Spanish teacher started and the new social worker has also begun. Mindy Rodriguez, the office secretary, will be on a leave of absence this year. Matt and Jessica are looking for a temporary replacement. Stormy has been helping out and coordinating First Friday and other events. Heather asked about the substitute availability, since other schools are currently having difficulty finding substitutes (quarantining/Covid cases). SAIL has been pretty fortunate and the need for substitutes has been low.
BUSINESS PARTNER COORDINATOR	Beth to contact Jean at Unity Eastside Church regarding potential donation for backpack program.

VOLUNTEER COORDINATOR	Don't forget to enter your volunteer hours on Track-It-Forward. Our goal is 1 hour per each student at SAIL (400 hrs).
------------------------------	--

	https://www.trackitforward.com/site/sail-high-school-ptsso
SAC/DAC REPRESENTATIVES	Jodi noted that SAC had its first meeting last week- it was well-attended with several interested parents. Matt provided an overview of the school learning plan. SIP goal: addressing pandemic-related learning losses. SAIL staff is identifying action steps to meet their goals. One step is using the IExcel Math program.
SAIL FOUNDATION	SAIL Foundation is now set up on Amazon Smile for charity donations, so please remember to select it when you shop on Amazon.

PAST EVENTS WRAP-UP SUMMARY

VARIOUS PRESENTERS

--	--

UPCOMING EVENTS PLANNING

VARIOUS PRESENTERS

TEACHER STAFF LUNCHEONS	Matt and Jessica
--------------------------------	------------------

OTHER BUSINESS & DISCUSSION ITEMS

DISCUSSION ITEM TOPIC
Next meeting: September 14, 2021, need new PTSO officers- Heather Thomas volunteered to be the new Vice-President
PTSO members
PTSO President Beth Rogers
PTSO Vice President Heather Thomas
PTSO Treasurer Adam Tanenbaum
PTSO Secretary Beth Rogers
PTSO Volunteer Coordinator Lisa Orcutt
PTSO Business Partner TBD